
EAA Chapter 122, Inc. 

Minutes — Annual Meeting of the Membership


September 20th, 2022


Members Attending (26):  Charles Baughman, Karen Berry, Dirk Berry, AJ Bodoh, Dan Cassidy, Glen Diehm, 
Seth Dunn, Seth Erdley, Al Fox, Paul Furst, Padric Gray, Eric Herman, Lee Janik, Wayne Laughner, Leroy 
Shaeffer, Brian Moore, Brian McDonald, Mike Parks, Jeff Probasco, Mitch Reisinger, Kevin Shuttlesworth, Ed 
Womer, John Zazworksy, Mica Kauffman, Victor Wilmath, and James Miner. 


Guests Attending (2):  Larry Bashore, AJ Bodoh.


Presentation:  Seth Erdley & Kira Moore, 2 of our 4 Air Academy Summer Camp scholarship winners for 
2022, shared their respective camp experiences at Oshkosh.  Seth was attended the Advanced Camp (age 16-
17), and Kira attended the Basic Camp (14-15).  Each shared pictures and examples of the projects they 
worked on during their camp sessions.  Seth has additionally received a 2022 Ray Scholarship for Private Pilot 
flight training, and has begun training with Aero-Tech Services in Lancaster.


Annual Young Eagles Rally: Y.E. Coordinator Brian Moore provided an overview of this year’s rally, which 
took place on Saturday, September 10th.  Although the event got off to a late start due to low clouds and fog 
until about 10:30, our volunteers still managed to provide a fantastic flight experience for 24 Young Eagles.  
Lee Janik, Greg Lewis, & Jon Still provided the flights. Kevin Shuttlesworth & Bob May fired the grill to provide 
lunch for all volunteers, Young Eagles, and their families. Many thanks to all who were involved in making the 
day a special one for area youth!


EAA Chapter Video Message:  In this month’s update, Charlie Becker highlighted the record-breaking atten-
dance at AirVenture Oshkosh ’22… over 650,000 attendees for the week.  The Chapters Pancake Breakfast 
Pavilion served over 800 people per day.  Our chapter 122 wooden sign even made a surprise appearance in 
the video, posted at the Blue Barn and pointing out our bearing to CXY in New Cumberland!  This coming year 
marks the 30th anniversary of the founding of EAA’s Young Eagles Program, and EAA is setting a goal for 
every Young Eagle Pilot to fly at least 30 kids over the next year — those that do will receive special recogni-
tion.


Chapter 122 Updates:  Jeff Probasco announced that Alexia Gonzales-Soto received final approval from EAA 
International as our chapter’s second 2022 Ray Scholar.  She plans to begin private pilot flight training with 
Cargill Aeronautical at CXY in the coming weeks.


Upcoming Events: 	 October VMC Club Meeting (10/04)


	 	 	 October Gathering (10/18) —  “Competitive Aerobatics” by Larry Bashore


	 	 	 see our web site for more information:  https://eaa122.org)


The Gathering ended at 8:30 pm. 


Our next Gathering is planned for Tuesday, October 18th.  For details, check our website at:  https://chapter-
s.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events.


Kevin Shuttlesworth,


Secretary
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